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2108 Cunningham Drive, Hampton, VA, 23666 6:00pm
    I. Opening Remarks:  

Principal Mr. Hudson opened the meeting at 6:00 pm with the pledge of allegiance.  He welcomed everyone in attendance and then introduced the PTA President, Mrs. Sylvia Mallari.  Mrs. Mallari called the meeting to order.  She introduced herself to the students and parents and gave a short biography about herself.
Quorum was present.

An explanation was given by Mrs. Mallari on the bylaw amendment to change from a PTA to a PTSA.  Becoming a PTSA would allow the students of Eaton Middle School to be active members along with their parents.  A motion was made to accept the bylaw amendment as written and second.  All in favor, none opposed. Bylaw amendment will be submitted to all levels of PTA and copy placed with current Bylaws to be updated.  (Approved)

II. Treasury Report:  

a. The beginning balance for the 2013-2014 year is $2903.27.  An audit was conducted for the 2012-2013 PTA, which was completed with findings.  All issues and concerns have been addressed and corrected for this year.  All accounting guideline will be followed.  A motion was made to approve the audit as prepared and second. All in favor, none opposed.  (Approved)  


b. The 2013-2014 budget was presented, there were no questions, comments or considers. A motion was made to approve the budget as prepared and second. All in favor, none opposed. (Approved)

b.  Membership dues are currently $5.00, however last year dues were $6.50. The bylaws state that an increase must be voted on by the general membership. Since there is no record of an amendment to the bylaws for an increase, it is proposed to increase by 1 dollar effective October 1, 2013.  A motion was made and second.  All in favor, none opposed.  (Approved)

III. New Business:

a.  The executive board position for Treasurer is being held in an interim position by Lisa Holland. One person had expressed interest for the position.  The floor was opened for anyone who may be interested in holding the position.  There were none and it was closed.  The new Treasurer is Ms. Veronica Boston.  Congratulations. (Closed)

b.  Submissions for the Reflection Program are now open, and the deadline for entry is October 16, by noon.  Packets are available in the main office or applications can be printed on line.  All entries are to be submitted to the main office. (Closed)

IV. Upcoming Events:  

a. Chipotle Family Night will be October 13 from 4:00-9:00 pm at the Peninsula Town Center.  Chipotle will donate 50% of your meal ticket when you dine.  The funds will be used to support Eagle Warriors program.  Eagle Warriors are dads, granddads, uncles, big brothers and other male role models figures who can donate time to assist in the mornings during drop off, at lunch during any lunch period or in the afternoon at dismissal.  The goal is to have the program up and running by November.  (OPEN)

b.  Friday October 25 at 6:00 pm the Eaton PTSA will host Zumba Family Dance Night.  The cost is $2.00 PTSA members, and $5.00 non-members.  

Meeting adjourned by President Mallari at 6:15pm


SYLVIA MALLARI​
Eaton PTSA President
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